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PRESIDENT’S CORNER By Deborah L. Bauer 
 There was no meeting of CFAS in January because of the Dr. Martin Luther King Day federal 
holiday. However, we have been hard at work preparing for the rest of the spring slate of the 
2019-2020 Guest Lecture Speaker Series. We will soon be announcing all of our speakers and 
their presentation titles through June. In addition, we have already booked half of the Fall 
2020 slate for next year's 2020-2021 series. One of the other things we are really excited 
about, technology gremlins hopefully being held at bay, is that we plan to livestream our 
presentation for February 2020 on Turnbull's Wharf by Ms. Tracy Lovingood of USF via 
Facebook Live. We will also make this lecture available via CFAS's Youtube channel, 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYrZLdTSBC_P0wDNNZMR5YQ . It's also our pleasure to 

announce that FAS has released its 2020 Call for Papers. We STRONGLY encourage our members and other friends in the 
Central Florida community to consider submitting a proposal for a poster or individual paper presentation. If you are not 
certain how to put together a proposal like this, please reach out to us at centralflorida.fas@gmail.com. We can't 
guarantee your proposal will get accepted, but we are here to help with some tips and pointers! In anticipation of the 
next quarterly meeting of the FAS board, I have also submitted our 4th Quarter Report for 2019. It is available on the 
CFAS website for your viewing and can also be found at the back of this newsletter. Last, but certainly not least, Happy 
Valentine's Day! 
 

EN MEMORIUM: DR. ROGER SMITH 
CFAS is saddened to announce the passing of famed archaeologist Dr. Roger Smith.  
 

Florida's Division of Historical Resources shared the following details on Dr. Smith's life: 
We at the Division of Historical Resources wish to express our sadness over the recent loss 
of Dr. Roger Smith, retired State Underwater Archaeologist. An esteemed colleague, Roger 
served DHR for more than three decades and greatly contributed to our understanding and 
appreciation of historic shipwrecks in Florida waters. During the height of shipwreck 
salvage, Roger redirected the State’s efforts to the scientific investigation of shipwrecks. 
One of his most notable projects was the Emanuel Point Shipwreck in collaboration with the 
University of West Florida’s archaeologists. He also fostered Florida’s Historic Shipwreck 

Preserves, a series of submerged sites in Florida that were identified, recorded, and promoted in partnership with local 
coastal communities. We will always be grateful to Roger for his unwavering support and advocacy of Florida’s 
underwater archaeological sites. Most of all, we will miss him as a friend and member of Florida’s archaeological family. 
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the Smith family at this difficult time. 
 

CALL FOR PAPERS & POSTERS 
The Florida Anthropological Society invites the submission of abstracts for paper and poster presentations at the 72nd 
annual meeting in Naples. We encourage submissions on a broad range of topics pertaining to Florida anthropology, 
archaeology, history, and other related disciplines. Presentations will occur on Saturday, May 9, 2020, at the conference 
venue. 
 

Please note the following abstract submission guidelines: 
• An abstract of no more than 100 words is required from each presenter 
• Individuals may submit only one paper or poster as first author for consideration 
• A 20-minute time limit for each paper will be strictly enforced 
• All presenters must register and pay the appropriate registration fee at the time they submit their abstract.  

https://cfasorlando.com/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYrZLdTSBC_P0wDNNZMR5YQ
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Co-presenters in attendance at the conference may register up to and including the day of the conference. Advance 
registration rates are available through April 7, 2020 at $50 for FAS members, $60 for non-members. Students enjoy a 
fifty percent reduction in registration rate. After April 7, 2020, a late registration fee of $15 applies to all categories.  We 
encourage all attendees to consider becoming FAS members. FAS Membership, as well as FAS 2020 Conference 
registration and abstract submission access is available through the FAS website. Abstract submission deadline is Friday, 
March 20, 2020. 
 

The deadline for proposing an Organized Session, panel discussions, or other special programs associated with the 
conference is Friday, February 21, 2010. Email questions and organized session submissions to Theresa Schober at 
tmschober@earthlink.net. 
 

IT IS TIME TO PAY YOUR 2020 DUES BY CHECK OR PAY PAL 

Please remember that our sole source of income to provide our interesting archaeological and historical 
presentations is your dues. Please note that CFAS dues run on the calendar year (January 1 through December 31), 
not from the date you join. Dues can be paid via credit card/PayPal on the CFAS website, by mailing a check to our P.O. 
Box at P.O. Box 530005, Orlando, FL 32853, or in cash at a CFAS meeting.  
 

2020 ELECTION BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS  
At the December 16, 2019 meeting, the slate of candidates for the board for the year 2020 were announced. They are: 
 

President & Treasurer:  Deborah L. Bauer 
Vice-President: Edward González-Tennant 
Secretary: Susan Harrington 
Media Relations Liaison: Richard J. Ott 
 

We are still in need of a treasurer for our organization. Your help is needed! These candidates will be voted on at the 
February 17, 2020 meeting where additional nominations from the floor will be accepted. We welcome and look 
forward to new people joining us. 
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The Winter Park Public Library, where CFAS holds our monthly meetings, is 
located at 460 E. New England Ave, Winter Park, FL 32789. The library also holds 
other lectures and has many activities to offer (in addition to books, tapes, etc.), 
so check it out at https://www.wppl.org/. 
 
 
 
 

 
SHAMELESS PLUGS OF NON-CFAS EVENTS  
1. FPAN Presentation:  

 
 
Tuesday, February 11, 2020, 7 to 8 pm. FPAN is presenting a program entitled "Florida Tales 
Through Ales: Archaic Shell Mounds along the St. Johns”. The presenter is Zackary Gilmore 
from Rollins College. The location is Wops Hops Brewery, 419 Sanford Ave, Sanford, FL 32771. 
 
 
 
 
 

2. Goldsboro West Side Community Historical Association, Inc: 
https://www.facebook.com/GoldsboroMuseum/photos/a.469786153033676/3075608122451453/?type=3&theater 

 
 
 
February 8, 15, 17, and 20. Black History Month 2020 A Legacy of Strength & A Future of 
Hope – various events and times – see flyer for more information at  
 
 
 
 
 
 

3. 42nd Annual Olustee Festival 
Friday thru Sunday, February 14-16, 2020. Please come and enjoy the 42nd 
Annual Olustee Festival. The Festival is open on Friday and Saturday at 9 a.m. in 
downtown Lake City. This year, the festival has a new venue: Wilson Park on 
Lake DeSoto, located at 498 NE Lake Desoto Cir, Lake City, Florida. The festival 
has over 200 booths with vendors from all over Florida and beyond showing off 
their wonderful handcrafted items. Food vendors come from all over the East 
Coast, and there's a fantastic kids' area featuring pony rides, pig races, bounce 

houses and much, much more. Don't forget to watch the skirmish on Lake DeSoto at 6 p.m. on Friday, and the 
Olustee Festival Parade starting at 10:30 a.m. on Saturday in downtown Lake City. For more information on the 
festival, visit olusteefestival.com. 

  

https://www.wppl.org/
https://www.facebook.com/GoldsboroMuseum/photos/a.469786153033676/3075608122451453/?type=3&theater
https://www.olusteefestival.com/
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4. University of Central Florida College of Sciences Presentation 
 
 
Wednesday, February 26, 2020 at 6 pm. Edward González-Tennant, PhD, Lecturer, Department 
of Anthropology, will be presenting “Unearthing Rosewood: An Archaeology of Violence and 
Hope” at the Tuscawilla Country Club, 1500 Winter Springs Blvd., Winter Springs, FL 32708. 
Please RSVP at https://sciences.ucf.edu/dss/edward-gonzalez-tennant-ph-d/ . 
 

 
 
 

5. Archaeology Day at the Capitol 2020 
 Wednesday, March 4, 2020 at 9 am – 2 pm. Join us at the Florida Capitol at the 
first floor of the rotunda to celebrate our state's rich and diverse cultural 
history. Archaeologists from around the state will be displaying recent 
research, providing information on how to get involved in local archaeology, 
and sharing their knowledge of the past. There will be hands on activities for 
children and adults. This event is free and open to the public. For further 
information please contact Barbara Clark at BarbaraAClark@uwf.edu. Located 

at the Florida State Capitol Building 400 S Monroe St, Tallahassee, Florida. 
 

6. Ask an Archaeologist! - Florida Archaeology Month 
 
 
Saturday, March 28, 2020, 10 am – 2 pm. The event is hosted by the Museum of 
Seminole County History at 300 Eslinger Way, Sanford, Florida 32773. 

 
 
 
 
 

7. Heritage Day at Evergreen Cemetery 

 
 
 
Saturday, April 25, 2020, 11 am – 5 pm. The celebration will include, arts & 
crafts, auctions, exhibits, face painting, food, entertainment and more. Located 
at 150 South Cypress Way, Casselberry, FL 32707. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

https://sciences.ucf.edu/dss/edward-gonzalez-tennant-ph-d/
mailto:BarbaraAClark@uwf.edu
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CFAS PROPOSED 2020 OFFICERS   
President:  Deborah L. Bauer 
Vice-President: Edward González-Tennant 
Secretary: Susan Harrington 
Media Relations Liaison: Richard J. Ott 
 
 

Find us on Facebook at Central Florida Anthropological Society! 
 

Check out our website at https://cfasorlando.com/ 

 
 
 
 
CFAS AND FAS MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS 
We encourage those interested in Florida archaeology/anthropology to become members of The Florida Anthropological 
Society (FAS) and The Central Florida Anthropological Society (CFAS). Annual dues are due in January and membership 
applications to both organizations are attached. Membership in the FAS provides you with four annual volumes of The 
Florida Anthropologist and occasional newsletters on anthropological events in Florida in addition to the annual 
statewide meeting. More information on FAS can be found online at: www.fasweb.org . Membership in CFAS offers you 
a local series of talks on archaeological and anthropological subjects that you can attend. The CFAS newsletter keeps you 
up to date on local events as well as other important archaeological topics. We urge you to support both with your 
membership. All of the CFAS Lecture Series are open to the public at no charge. 
 

https://cfasorlando.com/
http://www.fasweb.org/
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